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The 2024 Medium-Term Budget Policy Statement (MTBPS) announced the restructuring of 
government’s institutional arrangements for infrastructure finance and implementation. One of 
the key measures announced in this regard is the creation of multiple windows of the Budget 
Facility for Infrastructure (BFI).  
 
The BFI is an appraisal review process that supports the consideration of large-scale 
infrastructure proposals - valued at R1 billion or more - that require fiscal support to cover a 
viability gap. In 2025/26, four BFI windows will open with dedicated appraisal capacity assessing 
the proposals. The first of these windows is now open and will close on 16 April 2025.  
 
The National Treasury is issuing this circular to facilitate this arrangement. Public institutions 
that qualify to submit proposals include National, Provincial and Municipal spheres of 
government as well as Public Entities. In the case of non-departmental entities all proposals 
must follow the process outlined in the circular.  
 
The circular provides detailed information concerning the eligibility criteria that will be used, the 
technical submission requirements, and the closing dates for the quarterly windows, among 
other things. The circular can be accessed via this link Circular for the consideration of proposals 
by BFI. Stakeholders are encouraged to familiarise themselves with the contents therein. 
 
For enquiries email media@treasury.gov.za  
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NOTICE OF ISSUANCE OF A CIRCULAR FOR CONSIDERATION OF PROPOSALS BY 

THE BUDGET FACILITY FOR INFRASTRUCTURE 

 

https://zaf01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.treasury.gov.za%2Fpublications%2Fguidelines%2FA%2520Circular%2520for%2520the%2520Consideration%2520of%2520Proposals%2520by%2520the%2520BFI.pdf&data=05%7C02%7CZeenat.Patel%40treasury.gov.za%7C4beb0f73a0434c0c70fa08dd5fc5b01a%7C1a45348f02b44f9aa7a87786f6dd3245%7C1%7C0%7C638772024836540176%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=rceyRmnr3DqZJqY0xee5sPa8Ox%2FY8MRXgzf0E8nsyyY%3D&reserved=0
https://zaf01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.treasury.gov.za%2Fpublications%2Fguidelines%2FA%2520Circular%2520for%2520the%2520Consideration%2520of%2520Proposals%2520by%2520the%2520BFI.pdf&data=05%7C02%7CZeenat.Patel%40treasury.gov.za%7C4beb0f73a0434c0c70fa08dd5fc5b01a%7C1a45348f02b44f9aa7a87786f6dd3245%7C1%7C0%7C638772024836540176%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=rceyRmnr3DqZJqY0xee5sPa8Ox%2FY8MRXgzf0E8nsyyY%3D&reserved=0
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